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From the President...
Happy Springtime to my fellow members of Har Zion Temple! It has been an honor and a rewarding experience 

serving as President. My term is now nearly over. While I will miss many of the pleasures of the role, I am comforted 
to see so many wonderful things happening in our Har Zion community. At the time of this writing, our Directors and 
Trustees have just voted to extend an offer to our next Cantor, Randy Herman. I am incredibly excited to welcome 
Cantor Herman to Har Zion in the next few months. We are deeply grateful to Cantor Silverberg for the beautiful 
singing and warm presence she has shared with us this past year. 

There are so many changes that I have been privileged to be a part of during my term – too many to cover in detail! 
These include:
•	A wonderful year of community events celebrating our beloved Cantor Emeritus Eliot Vogel.
•	The construction of enriching and innovative new playgrounds for our children.
•	The installation of the Sayer-Berkowitz Pavilion, enabling us to enjoy our beautiful outdoor spaces and providing a venue for prayer, 

study, celebration, and play.
•	The establishment of our Mission and Values (please refer to our web pages for details), a resource that provides guidance in many 

of our activities and projects, including the next two items. 
•	The formation and activities of our Inclusivity Committee, helping to welcome and celebrate diversity in our community.
•	The re-structuring of our membership dues structure, separating them from High Holiday seating and providing more equity 

and flexibility.

Purim Fun for Everyone!
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President (continued from page 1)

The Nominating Committee has placed 
the following names in nomination for the 
terms indicated: 

OFFICERS – two-year term, June 2023 - June 2025:
Lynne P. Landsburg and 	 Co-Presidents
Elliot Rosen
Harry Landsburg 	 Vice President, Administration
Jennifer Goodbinder 	 Vice President, Lifelong Learning
William A. Novick	 Vice President, Membership &
		  External Affairs
Alan Workman	 Vice President, Ritual & 
		  Religious Affairs
Cindy Reisner 	 Secretary
Alan Seeherman	 Treasurer
Howard Herzberg	 Associate Treasurer
Tobi L. Millrood 	 Counsel

BOARD OF DIRECTORS – election for three-year term 
expiring June 2026:
Solomon Friedman	 Samantha Mizrachi
Steven Herz

ELECTIONS WILL TAKE PLACE AT THE 
ANNUAL MEETING ON

MONDAY, JUNE 5, 7:00 PM
In accordance with Section 904 of the By-laws, “additional 
nominations for the position of Director may be made only 
by petition signed by at least fifty (50) Members in good 
standing and additional nominations for any Officer position 
may be made only by petition signed by at least ten (10) 
Directors in good standing. All petitions must be filed with the 
Secretary of the Congregation at least fifteen (15) days prior to 
the date of the Annual Meeting. If additional nominations of 
eligible candidates are made by petition, as herein provided, 
notice of the names of all candidates so nominated shall be 
posted at least ten (10) days prior to the date of the Annual 
Meeting.” Such petitions should be sent to the synagogue 
office, attn. Gavi Miller, for Julie G. Levine, Secretary.

Ritual Matters
Message from Dr. Ely Levine,
Ritual Director and Scholar in Residence

As this issue of the  Bulletin  hits your 
mailboxes, we are counting the Omer, the 
seven-week period between Pesah and 
Shavuot.  Once upon a time, this was a way of 
marking time between the beginning of the 
barley harvest (at Pesah) and the beginning 
of the wheat harvest (at Shavuot). For our ancestors, barley was a 
heartier and more reliable crop than wheat, but wheat was more 
desired as food. While waiting for the more desirable crop, our 
ancestors made offerings of sheaves of barley.  They were taking 
a chance that the yield of the wheat harvest might not be enough 
to make it through the year.  

But during the Rabbinic period, because the agricultural cycles 
were not as much a part of everyone’s lives, the Omer period 
transformed.  According to the stories, a plague afflicted Rabbi 
Akiba’s students and thousands of them died, so the Omer is now 
a period of semi-mourning.

I sometimes wonder about these Rabbinic stories:  which came 
first, the story or the practice that the story justifies?  But it is 
interesting to note that this period of self-denial between Pesah 
and Shavuot is mirrored by a Christian period of self-denial for 
the 40 days before Easter. Lent is observed by many Christians 
by abstaining from eating meat, from sacrificing some enjoyed 
activities.  In an episode of M*A*S*H, Klinger even gives up 
atheism for Lent! This year, Ramadan falls half in Lent and half in 
the Omer. The Muslim month of daily fasting and nightly feasting 
is an interesting foil for the other two observances.   

But why is it so important to deny ourselves? Our society focuses 
a lot on treating ourselves, advertisements encourage us to splurge 
and spoil ourselves and our pets, but our traditions ask us to lean 
the other way – at least for a time. Is this something edifying?  Does 
it make us stronger? Or is that just what people tell us to make us 
suffer unnecessarily? 

In the same way that an eight-day sojourn in a rickety shack (a 
sukkah) can help us to appreciate the fact that for the rest of the 
year we live in safe, dry homes, periods of self-denial can help us 
to appreciate what we have. When we appreciate that we have 
sufficient food, shelter, and love, we should take notice of those 
who do not.  

 Our mitzvot help cultivate in us a sense of awareness of and 
empathy for others.  We are aware that denying ourselves during 
this period – whether we go without haircuts, celebrations, or 
listening to music – is a choice we make, and it is temporary.  We 
also know that this choice never puts us in any real danger. This 
gives us perspective on those for whom it is not a choice, for whom 
there is no end in sight, and who lack actual bare necessities.  

  Sure, there is value in self-denial, but only because it is 
self-imposed and temporary. Without darkness, how would we 
appreciate light?  Without sadness, how would we appreciate 
being happy?  We get a taste of what it is like to live without, 
and we know that we would not want to have to do this for any 
longer. How wonderful it would be if everyone’s experiences of 
limitation, of lack, of suffering, were self-imposed and temporary.   

•	Our first increase in synagogue membership in over 12 years, 
along with full enrollment at the NCCECE and JFGRS.

I do not take credit for these accomplishments! I am just 
honored to be a part of them. While I could not possibly list each 
of them, I want to thank all the individuals, both professional and 
volunteer, who made these accomplishments possible through 
their time, sweat, and sometimes, tears. 

I have learned from every Har Zion member and staff person 
I have gotten to know during these past two years. Thank you 
for welcoming me as president and sharing your insights, 
suggestions, and feedback. Ours is a community with great 
passion, knowledge, and capability. Together, we are holy. 

Best wishes, Josh Friedman
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ADULT JEWISH LEARNING . . .
Please watch the weekly emails for more info and updates for these classes. 

MONDAY
1 PM – NaKh: The Rest of the Bible with Dr. Ely Levine
In-person and Zoom
We spend a lot of time on certain parts of the Bible – chiefly, the 
Torah. It is time to read through the Prophets and the Writings 
more carefully. Join this class to read and discuss the rest of the 
Bible. We will move at a comfortable pace, but include some deep 
exploration of texts. New participants are welcome at any time! 
We began this session with II Samuel and David taking the throne.

2:30 PM – Philadelphia Jewish History with Dr. Michael Schatz
In-person and Zoom
May 1, 8 and Tuesday, May 16 at 1 PM (note change of day)
May 1 – Landscape of the Jewish Community
May 8 and 16 – Philadelphia and the Founding of the Conser-
vative Movement
Dr. Michael Schatz, our Assistant Director of the Jane Fishman 
Grinberg Religious School, is also an expert on Philadelphia 
Jewish History. He will present a four-part series highlighting the 
origins of the Philadelphia Jewish community from the colonial 
period through the beginning of mass immigration around the 
turn of the 20th century, as well as a session on the landscape 
of the Jewish community looking at synagogues and other 
buildings from three centuries, and the role Philadelphia played 
in the founding and growth of the Conservative Movement. 
The series will be followed by a trolley tour of historic Jewish 
neighborhoods.

8:30 PM – Talmud Study with Rabbi Gary Charlestein
Zoom only
Call Gary (215-290-0405) if you need to pick up the text.

TUESDAY
10 AM – Experience the Joys of Yiddish with Gerry Spector
Zoom only
May 9, 23; June 6, 20
These classes are aimed at all ages. Knowledge of Yiddish is not 
required. The emphasis is Yiddish culture, literature, theater and 
song.  Language is taught using literary and musical examples.

Noon – Lunch and Learn Parsha Class with 
Rabbi Gary Charlestein – In-person (1710 Romano Dr., 
Plymouth Meeting) and Zoom

WEDNESDAY
8:15 AM – TISCH with Rabbi Shawn – In-person and Zoom
Are you looking for a little traditional text first thing in the morn-
ing? We will work our way through the Rambam’s Mishnah Torah. 

11:30 AM – Sisterhood Torah Study with Rabbi Haaz 
All are welcome! In-person and Zoom 
May 3, 10, 17, 31
Beyond Dispute: Debates that Shape Jewish Life
Beyond Dispute, a curriculum from the Jewish Theological Semi-
nary, is a text-based exploration of how philosophical, spiritual, 
ethical, and cultural debates have been manifested over the 
course of Jewish history, and their continued resonance for 
contemporary Jewish life. Topics of discussion will include: Are 
religion and reason compatible? How do we teach and talk about 
the Holocaust and the State of Israel? Should we prioritize Jew-
ish causes or universal causes in our giving? Is our relationship 
with God defined by human obligation or divine compassion?

5:30 - 6 PM – Iyun T’fila with Rabbi Shawn – In-person and Zoom
Dogole Chapel
Interested in learning more about the meaning of the words of 
the prayers and deepening your spiritual intent in prayer? If so, 
join Rabbi Shawn as we dive more deeply into our liturgy.

THURSDAY
10 AM – Commentaries on Exodus with Rabbi Ira Flax
In-person and Zoom
Join us for an in-depth study of the Book of Exodus. Starting with 
the commentary of the Hertz and Etz Chaim Chumash, we will 
then delve into the insights found in the Talmud, Midrash, and 
the major commentators spanning the length of Jewish history. 
It’s Torah as you have never studied it!

12:30 PM – Jewish Books in Christian Bibles
with Dr. Ely Levine – In-person and Zoom
Ancient Jewish literature was quite varied. What Jews decided 
to preserve was just a small portion; Christians preserved many, 
many Jewish texts. Come read through some of these Jewish 
texts, including the Gospels, Jubilees, and Maccabees. See what 
other ideas Jews had that may not have been preserved in main-
stream Judaism, other ideas that seemed to find a roundabout 
way into normative Judaism, and still other Jewish ideas that 
ended up being used against Jews.

FRIDAY
8:15 AM – Mah Nishtanah? with Cantor Jessica Silverberg
In-person and Zoom
On all other days we read text, so why do we chant Torah?
In this class, we will explore the “why” behind chanting Torah 
and other sacred texts. Topics covered include the history of 
cantillation, lyrical and grammatical functions of the te’amim, and 
how to incorporate these into our Torah reading practice. Please 
note that this is not a class for learning how to chant Torah; basic 
knowledge of cantillation is recommended but not required.

Sisterhood Rosh Hodesh
In-person and Zoom – check your emails for updates
Tuesday, May 16 - 4 PM, Thursday, Jun15 - 8 PM
Warm, interactive, and challenging discussions related to the 
holidays and themes of each month are led by group mem-
bers. For more information, please contact Meryl Littman, 
merylitt@vet.upenn.edu or Janice Katz, rhk101@hotmail.com.

mailto:merylitt@vet.upenn.edu
mailto:rhk101@hotmail.com
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NACHES, ETC . . .MEN'S CLUB . . .

Men's Club, JFGRS and NCCECE
Go to the Phillies!

Sunday, May 21, 1:35 PM
Come and root on your 

2022 National League Champion Philadelphia Phillies 
as they take on the Chicago Cubs. 

We have a group of tickets and spots are limited! 

Tickets are $30 each
Payments must be made to Har Zion Temple and can be 

dropped off at the synagogue office
(If writing check, add Phillies Game in Memo)

For more info, please contact 
Jordan Landau, jordan.landau@harziontemple.org

Tickets 

available
now!

2023 Annual Golf Outing
May 1, 2023

BIRTHS
Welcome to the world to

Chloe Sayer Kieffer, daughter of Alexandra 
(Ali) Sayer & Robert Kieffer, granddaughter of 
Doug Sayer, Honey Bass, Pam & Bob Kieffer, niece 
of Bari Grabowsky, Ricky Sayer, Lindsay Sayer 
and Crista Kieffer. Chloe’s first name is in loving 
memory of her great-grandfather, Coleman 
Sayer, and her Hebrew name, Miriam, is in loving 
memory of her great-grandmother, Miriam Trachtenberg.  Chloe 
arrived February 1.

Cole Briar Selarnick, son of Paige & John Selarnick, brother 
of Mason Aspen and Blake Emmy, grandson of Nancy & Stuart 
Selarnick, Lori Blumenthal and Randi & Scott Blumenthal, great 
grandson of Esther Gilman & John Selarnick (z”l) and Anita 
Matusow (z”l) and Donald & Janine Hoffman (z”l), nephew of Alex 
& Dana Selarnick, Michael & Sydney Selarnick, Haley Selarnick, 
Sam Selarnick, Tara & Brandon Maugeri and Corey Blumenthal, 
cousin of Olivia James, Jackson Wyatt and Peyton Blair, and 
great nephew of Meredith & Jonathan Hoffman. Cole arrived 
February 22.

Jackson Wyatt Selarnick, son of Sydney & Michael Selarnick, 
grandson of Nancy & Stuart Selarnick and Laurie & Ben Gocial, 
great grandson of Esther Gilman & John Selarnick (z”l) and Anita 
Matusow (z”l) and Donald & Janine Hoffman (z”l), and Wilma (z”l) 
& Marvin Mandell and Bella & Solomon Gocial (z’’l), nephew of 
John & Paige Selarnick, Alex & Dana Selarnick, Haley Selarnick, 
Sam Selarnick, and Ian Gocial, cousin of Mason Aspen, Blake 
Emmy, Cole Briar, and Olivia James. Jackson arrived February 25.

Emma Robinson Sofer, daughter of Dana Robinson Sofer & 
Andrew Sofer, granddaughter of Debbie Robinson, and sister of 
Levi Aaron Sofer. Emma arrived March 6.

Sloane Jenna Manin Rosen, daughter of Brittany & Blake 
Rosen, granddaughter of Hope & Lee Kirschner and Debbie 
& Craig Rosen, niece of Bryan & Danielle Kirschner, Lauren & 
David Burman, Blair Rosen, and Jeffrey Rosen (z”l) and great 
granddaughter of Sharon & Paul Feigenbaum (z”l), Beverly Yanoff 
(z”l), Helene and Martin Rosen (z”l) and Lawrence Manin (z”l). 
She is named in loving memory of her maternal great-
grandmother, Sharon Feigenbaum and her paternal uncle, Jeffrey 
Rosen. Sloane arrived March 18.

Binyamin Perilstein, son of Erika & Alex Perilstein, brother of 
Ari, Rena and Miriam, grandson of Liz & Billy Shaid and Jayne & 
Ron Perilstein, great grandson of Barbara & Ken Chapman, Donna 
& Gene Shaid, Mildred Davis (z"l), and Cookie & Billy Perilstein. 
Binyamin arrived March 28.

Do you have other good news to share? Just let us know: 
jfetscher@harziontemple.org.

Har Zion Caring Connection
Are you or loved ones living in Senior Communities and Assisted Care Communities? We would love to hear from you. 
Please help Har Zion Caring Connection and let us know how we can connect. Please call or email Har Zion Caring 
Connection – caring@harziontemple.org – and we will reach out. 

Save the Date!

Tuesday, May 16, 7 PM 
Inclusivity Committee 
Mental Health Panel

On Tuesday May 16 at 7 PM, the Inclusivity Committee 
will be hosting representatives from Tikvah and the 

National Alliance on Mental Illness to discuss the mental 
health epidemic and how we can promote mental 

wellness and break down barriers to treatment. 

Please mark your calendars and 
stay tuned for more information.

mailto:jordan.landau%40harziontemple.org?subject=
mailto:jfetscher@harziontemple.org
mailto:caring@harziontemple.org
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EDUCATION . . .
Hudson Fishkind making a 
Challah cover. 

Message from 
Dr. Michael Schatz, 
Assistant Director, JFGRS  

With Pesach behind us, we focus on 
celebrating Israel at 75 this spring!  There are 
three modern holidays, all declared by the 
State of Israel since its founding 75 years ago.  
Nisan 27, this year falling on Tuesday, April 18, is Yom HaShoah 
ve-ha-Gevurah, the Day of Remembrance for the Holocaust and 
Heroism.  It is observed at this particular time in association with 
the Warsaw Ghetto uprising in the spring of 1943. Unlike the 
International Holocaust Remembrance Day, observed on the 
commemoration of the liberation of Auchwitz in January, Yom 
HaShoah acknowledges one of the days the Jews fought back.  
We remember the six million martyrs, but we also remember 
the heroes, the survivors and the righteous gentiles who helped 
assure Never Again. We welcomed Fred Gross, co-sponsored with 
the Men’s Club, for a program dedicated to the memory of his 
parents, Holocaust survivors.  

Yom HaZikaron, Memorial Day for Israel’s fallen soldiers, is 
observed on 4 Iyar, and the following day is Yom HaAtzmaut, 
celebrating Israel’s independence in 1948 as the first self-
governed Jewish country in our historic homeland after 2000 
years.  These fall on April 25 and 26 this year, and we will celebrate 
with a great big Israel Festival on Sunday May 7 at religious school.  
First, we have Building Blocks Workshops coming, to construct a 
model of the Old City of Jerusalem out of Lego with our children 
and parents.  This is a wonderful, fun and educational program 
that includes a “tour” of the holy city. Later we will celebrate 
with Israeli food and dance with Rak-Dan in the Sayer-Berkowitz 
Pavilion outside.  Israel is celebrated at Har Zion and this year’s 
activity will be very special. 

The closing weeks of religious school also include our Bet and 
Vav class Kabbalat Siddurim program, where the Bet children 
receive their first Siddur, and the Vav children receive their own 
engraved copy of Siddur Sim Shalom.  The Hay class will have an 
end of year Better Together celebration with their empty-nester 
friends, as well as parents, and will receive their own engraved 
Etz Hayim Chumash.  

We will finish our school year with our Move-Up Day, including 
celebrating our B'nai Mitzvah Class, our Confirmands, all of our 
JFGRS children, and our teacher honored with the Isadore L. 
Kirschner Teacher Award on June 4.  

The teachers and leadership of the Jane Fishman Grinberg 
Religious School wish all of our families a safe and relaxing 
summer.  See you in September! 

Har Zion Day Camp Begins June 19!
Har Zion Day Camp will be better than ever this summer! 

There will be lots of old and new faces to see. We believe 
a busy child is a happy camper, so we are adding a new 
activity that our older campers will enjoy. The 4, 5 and 6 year 
old bunks will be cooking with Chef Dad, Scott Noye. Scott 
has been doing one of our after school activities, where you 
will find every child engaged in what they are cooking. Our 
pool staff will be very busy giving before and after camp 
semi-private swim lessons, as well as teaching every camper 
how to swim during regular camp hours. The Kona Ice truck 
has been a big hit every Friday and will continue again this 
summer. No one can resist their favorite flavor water ice with 
a soft pretzel! Happy Feet will continue to teach soccer during 
the regular camp day.

Family Fun Night will take place on July 18. This is one event 
you will not want to miss! We will be barbecuing yummy 
hamburgers, veggie burgers and hot dogs, – no need to 
worry about dinner! This year when you are eating you will 
be able to stay cool in our new pavilion. David Zeidman 
Entertainment will be taking family photos, doing sand art 
and of course, there will be DJ Joe playing lots of great music. 
We will have a magician and a balloon twister, as well. 

Har Zion Day Camp is the place to be ............in the summer 
of 2023!!!!!!

XOXO, Diane

Purim fun with 
Matthew Zemble and 

Jonathan Biran.  

Alexa Bloom with her 
Museum display.



Upcoming NCCECE/Camp/HSA Events 

May 
3	 Staff Meeting – 7 PM
5	 Teacher Appreciation – 12 PM Dismissal
9	 Lag B’Omer celebrated in school – Students only
10	 Parent-Teacher Conferences – by appointment only
13	 Tot Shabbat – 9:30-10:30 AM
14	 Mother’s Day
18	 HSA Spring Fundraiser – 7:30 PM – All are invited!
25	 Erev Shavuot
26	 Shavuot – No School
29	 Memorial Day – No School

June
8	 Gan Graduation
9	 Last Day of School – Pre-K Move-up – 12 PM 
	 Dismissal HSA Picnic – All NCCECE families welcome!
18	 Father’s Day
	 Camper Orientation
19	 First Day of Camp!

July
11	 4s, 5s, and 6s Camper Visting Day
18	 Camp Family Fun Night

Message from Sandi Toben,
Early Childhood Ed Director

Each school year, Spring Break always 
seems to signal “the beginning of the end.” 
Teachers and parents will both comment 
how the rest of the school year will fly by.  I, 
too, have shared this sentiment in years 
past.  However, this year’s end is even more 
monumental for me, because it will mark the end of my first 
year.  This first year marks the end of ‘chapter one’ in what I, and 
my family, hopes to be a very long book.   

This school year has been marked by some wonderful, revived 
traditions and exciting new events. I have enjoyed being a part 
of each one along the way. In the beginning of March, our 
Purim Parade was a blast! The children were so excited to show 
off their costumes as their parents watched along the outdoor 
route.  In preparation for Passover, The Matzah Bakery visit was 
an attention-grabbing presentation and hands on experience our 
students will not soon forget.  We are also planning fun new twists 
to our Passover, Yom Ha’atzmaut, and End-of-Year celebrations. 

Bringing parents into the school through a multitude of 
opportunities has been an amazing catalyst for newly-forged 
community bonds.  I personally have been very touched and 
impressed with the strong network of HSA volunteers that are 
so dedicated to the betterment of our school.  I look forward to 
seeing their planning skills on full display at our annual Spring 
Fundraiser in May. 

 This past school year, I have also had the pleasure of seeing our 
teaching staff work together as a supportive community.  I have 
seen our teachers sharing ideas, problem solving, and coaching 
each other to create the best classrooms for all.  They are creative, 
caring, knowledgeable, funny, upbeat, and love our school.  I am 
happy to call each of the teachers my teammate and look forward 
to many school years with them together. 

 The NCCECE had a wonderful and successful school year. I am 
grateful for every first I had and I cannot wait for seconds and 
new firsts next year!

NCCECE/HSA ANNUAL SPRING FUNDRAISER
Thursday, May 18, 2023, 7:30 PM

Join friends for a night of games, live music, dinner and 
drinks and a silent auction.

Watch your emails for more!

For more information on sponsorship opportunities or
to donate an item to our silent auction,
contact us at harzionhsa@gmail.com.

The Matzah Bakery visits the NCCECE and our children created 
some Passover art.
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SISTERHOOD . . .
Sisterhood Calendar

Sisterhood Torah Study with Rabbi Haaz
Wednesdays, May 3, 10, 17, and 31, 11:30 AM 

Sisterhood Board Meeting
Sunday, May 7, 10 AM 

Sisterhood Program with Amy E. Feldman
Thursday, May 11, 7 PM

Rosh Hodesh Group
Tuesday, May 16, 4 PM with Elliot Rosen (In-person/Zoom)

Thursday, June 15, 8 PM (out of the bldg)

Closing Campaign Dinner
Thursday, June 1, 6:30 PM

Sisterhood Book Club
Wednesdays, 12:30 PM – May 31, July 5, and August 9

Floral Fund Donation Cards
Minimum contribution: $10 / Four for $30

Questions? Please contact Janice Katz, 
610-525-1101 or rhk101@hotmail.com. 

See contributions page for Floral Fund donations.

Sisterhood Update
Message from Michele Perlstein, Sisterhood President

On February 25, Sisterhood held it’s Sisterhood Shabbat service 
(our first together in person in three years) during which I had to 
give a sermon for the first time in my life. Preparing the sermon 
gave me the chance to review everything Sisterhood does. This 
really cemented for me just how much we do for our community. 

Here is a reminder of all the wonderful ways Har Zion 
Sisterhood supports and strengthens our community:

We have a plethora of EDUCATION and PROGRAMMING 
opportunities. Some of these are regularly occurring and have 
been ongoing for many years, such as Open A Book...Open Your 
Mind – this year is our 10th anniversary! We also have Book Club 
with monthly discussions of selected books, and Rosh Hodesh 
with warm, interactive, and challenging discussions related to 
the holidays and themes of each month. This year, we’ve had 
ongoing Torah study sessions with Rabbi Haaz, and also held a 
lovely program outside in the Sukkah during Sukkot in which 
Cantor Silverberg taught us about some of our Jewish heroines.

Then there’s all the general fun programming we offer 
throughout the year with interesting speakers from HZT 
and community. This year we were especially happy to offer 
programming that highlighted DEI and inclusion efforts. 

Sisterhood also provides strong, unwavering SUPPORT TO THE 
SYNAGOGUE in a number of ways. Every Sukkot we undertake 
the decorating of our beautiful Maurice Kendall Sukkah. We also 
give contributions for youth activities, Madregot, the Rabbi’s 
Discretionary Fund, Shabbat and Holiday Kiddushes, as well 
as synagogue events such as the Hanukkah Happening. We 
were proud to be able to contribute to many improvements 
to the synagogue over the years including the recent upgrade 
to the playground. I also want to make special mention of our 
beautiful Landau Gift Box. I have had the chance to see quite 
a few synagogue gift shops over the years, but I have yet to see 
one as spectacular as ours.

But the support of our Sisterhood does not stop there. We 
undertake several LARGER COMMUNITY SERVICE/TIKKUN 
OLAM EFFORTS on a regular basis. Every year we have our 
charitable contributions, such as the Jewish Braille Institute, 
JNF, Kosher Meals on Wheels, Masorti, Mazon, and Torah Fund. 

This year, as part of our opening dinner event we partnered 
with the Tikkun Olam committee to collect Kosher canned goods 
which were distributed by ElderNet for delivery to individuals 
in our area that are experiencing food insecurity. Throughout 
December, we undertook a collection of women’s personal 
hygiene products which were donated to Jewish Federation of 
Greater Philadelphia’s Mitzvah Food Pantry.

In January, for the MLK Day of Service, many Sisterhood 
members participate in this synagogue-wide event, chaired by 
two Sisterhood members. There’s also our Shul Stitchers program 
where Sisterhood members knit blankets that are sent to Israel 
for soldiers in the IDF.

As part of our connection with Women’s League for Conservative 
Judaism, every year we hold a Torah Fund Event that raises money 

for the five Seminaries of the Conservative Movement. We are 
always one of the highest contributors to Torah Fund from the 
Mid-Atlantic Region of Women’s League.

I hope reading all this will encourage you to support Sisterhood 
in whatever way is meaningful to you, whether it’s through 
volunteering your time, sharing your talents, or offering your 
support. Our Sisterhood is strengthened by the efforts and 
participation of each and every one of us, and by contributing 
in even the smallest way, you are allowing Sisterhood to support 
Har Zion and the larger Jewish community. 

If you have any questions about our calendar, events, programs, 
etc., or need more information, please contact me by email at: 
sisterhoodpresident@harziontemple.org.

Sunday, July 16 to Wednesday, July 19
Women’s League for Conservative Judaism 

International Convention in Schaumberg, IL

Sisterhood has a limited amount of funds to offer a 
stipend to any member of Sisterhood who is interested in 
going to the Convention. The amount of the stipend will 

depend on the number of people who go. 

If interested in going, of if you need more information, 
please contact Michele Perlstein, 

sisterhoodpresident@harziontemple.org

There is also a virtual delegate option this year for anyone 
interested in participating but cannot make it in person. 

May/June 2023  7



Celebrating Together Again... 
A Successful Year for our Mishloah Manot Fundraiser

We greatly appreciated everyone’s overwhelming support of our Sisterhood 
Mishloah Manot fundraiser! We thank you from the bottom of our hearts... whether 
you stuffed, delivered, or purchased bags. We hope you all enjoyed the items in the 
bag that help us all celebrate Shabbat together again with our loved ones.

Many thanks to our hard working team: Happy Purim Administrator and VP of Ways 
& Means, Robin Zatuchni, who spent many hours learning the Happy Purim site and 
guiding others through it; chair Ellen Novick  and her family who all contributed in 
some way, including Bill Novick who donated the bags; Andrea Robbins, who put 
all the routes together for our drivers; Jane Fetscher Kontopodias, who helped with 
the material for our packages; and Gavi Miller, who collated and printed all the letters that went into the packages. 

Thank you to all our congregants who purchased Mishloah Manot bags to send to family and friends and to the personal contributions 
to support this Sisterhood project. We are incredibly grateful to Leonard Barrack for his very generous donation in recognition of 
Mishloah Manot! All donations will allow us to continue providing programs, events, and support our Synagogue and greater Jewish 
community, ensuring they thrive for many years to come.

We could not have accomplished our mission to get us back to celebrating together after three years of separation without our 
devoted volunteers. Yasher Koah to our team of busy hands who helped us put the hamantashen and challah rolls into plastic bags and 
pack the bags with all the items: Andy Coren, Judy Weinberger, Aimee Silverman, Michelle Strayer, Lydia Gesoff, Faye Goldman, 
Nate Greenberg, Meredith Friedman, Lynne Landsburg, Ellen Novick, Dorene Karasick, Susan Shapiro, Judy Weinberger 
Solomon, Debby Wolff, Pam Berman, Maxine Waxman, Barbara Kardon, Susan Kochman, Sheila Kliger, Reisel Weinberger, 
Ellen Pries, Robin Zatuchni, and Michele Perlstein.

We were so fortunate to have the Dalet students from the Jane Fishman Grinberg Religious School participate in this mitzvah, 
with the support of their teachers, Rivka Gottlieb and Shulie Taban and Rabbi Shawn. The kids were so eager to help and made 
the process go faster and more fun.

Our team of expert drivers navigated their assigned routes with ease, delivering 531 packages to their final destinations – the homes 
of our Har Zion friends and family: Faye Goldman, Riesel & Ellis Weinberger, Blake and Jordyn Berman, Lynne Landsburg, Fern 
Simon, Sara Beth Levine, Andrea Robbins, Beth Rivkind, William & Ellen Novick, Madelyn Karasick, Marcy Panzer, Melinda 

Hochberg, Meryl Littman, Susan Shapiro, Dorene 
Karasick, Dana Garcia, Kimberly Lichtenstein 
and her son Hudson who made this his Mitzvah 
project (Mazel Tov Hudson!), Judy & Alan Workman, 
Michele & Michael Perlstein, Michelle Strayer, 
Gabriela Siegal, Robin Zatuchni, Nathan & Abby 
Greenberg, and Judy & Michael Solomon.

Finally, we’d like to thank the executive board of 
Har Zion Sisterhood for encouraging us to go back to 
using Happy Purim for the Mishloah Manot packages. 
This Purim project would not be a success without 
the dedicated members of our Har Zion Sisterhood, 
community, office staff and maintenance crew. Thank 
you all for your continued support and Yasher Koah to 
another successful year!

B’shalom,
Michele Perlstein, Robin Zatuchni, Ellen Novick

Thank You to our Pesah Greeting Callers
We would like to thank the 31 congregants who volunteered to make phone calls or send e-mails in order to wish all of our 

congregants a Zissen (sweet) Pesah.  We attempted to contact every congregant! These calls have always been well received, and 
help to make Har Zion a warm, welcoming and friendly Shul!

Those who volunteered are: Arthur Berkowitz, Gary Charlestein, Josh Friedman, Andee Greenbaum, Abby S. Greenberg, Susan 
Gross, Michael Grossman, Jane Herling, Dorene Karasick, Madelyn Karasick, Joy Wilf Keiser, Bill Landsburg, Harry Landsburg, Lynne 
Landsburg, Sherman Leis, Meryl Littman, Bev Moskowitz, Steve Moskowitz, Charlotte Muchnick, Bill Novick, Michele Perlstein, 
Eileen Porges, Debbie Robinson, Harry Sauer, Robin Seeherman, Susan Shapiro, Judy Shrager, Rachel Steerman, Maxine Waxman, 
Reisel Weinberger, and Sherrie Willner.

– Nanci Goldman
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2023 Torah Fund Contributors
Patron

Marjorie Honickman	 Nikki & Brad Silver and Family
Sheila & Barry Kliger	 Tracey Specter
Sylvia Kreithen	 Etta & Ivan Szeftel
Judy Rounik

Guardian
Sandra Cozen	 Lynne Landsburg
Shelby Ford	 Arlene Perlstein
Joy Wilf Keiser	 Michele & Michael Perlstein
Marla Kerstein	 Ellen Pries
Susan Kochman	 Sisterhood of Har Zion Temple
Joy Landau	 Reisel & Ellis Weinberger

Benefactor
Helaine Banner	 Meryl Littman 
Vivian Belsky	 Charlotte Muchnick
Barbara Berkowitz	 Marcy Panzer & Manny Pokotilow     
Shelley Blumberg	 Gretel Posner
Peggy & Joe Carver	 Cindy Reisner
Laya & Gary Charlestein	 Andrea Robbins
Eileen Chopnick	 Debbie Robinson
Jean Clemons	 Maxine & Elliot Rosen
Sara Cohen	 Judy Shrager
Jo Anne Deglin	 Bonnie Rose Schulman
Sandra First	 Jeffrey Silver and Family
Vicki & Ira Flax	 Cantor Jessica & Dr. Steven Silverberg
Phyllis Flink	 Aimee & William Silverman   
Deborah Golden	 Rabbis Moriah & Shawn SimonHazani
Nanci Goldman	 Sharon Skolnick
Janice Gorson	 Rachel Steerman   
Gwen Goodman	 Karen Vogel
Christine Grad	 Maxine Waxman
Nancy Grossman	 Phyllis Weinstock
Judy Guzman	 Sherrie Willner
Jane Herling	 Deborah Wolff
Carol Klein Kaplan 	 Judy Zalesne
Dorene Karasick	 Robin Zatuchni
Madelyn Karasick	 Jane Zolot
Barbara Kardon	
	

Sponsor
Marjorie Actman	 Barbara Gross
Diane Allen	 Har Zion Men’s Club
Jackie Allen	 Jean Herz
Robyn Axe	 Melinda Hochberg
Marilyn Becker	 Drs. Sonia & Shotaro Imaizumi
Lisa Berkowitz	 Sandra Katz
Bluma Binder	 Sara Beth & Ely Levine
Barbara Boroff	 Margelle Liss
Ruth Cohen	 Helene Nelson
Sharon Cooperman	 Eileen Porges
Andrea Coren	 Joan Schefler
Eileen Daley	 Sheila & Lou Schafer
Meredith & Joshua Friedman	 Michele Sherman
Sidell Geller	 Judy Workman
Abby Siegel-Greenberg

Double Chai
Linda Antar	 Jane F. Kontopodias
Len Auritt	 Sherman Leis
Barbara Block	 Joelyn Levensten
Lita Cohen	 Marian Levin
Norma Dworkin	 Florence Lovitz
Roni Feierstein	 Sue Ellen Rosenblum
Gerri Fish	 Gail Rosenfeld
Lydia Gesoff	 Maxine Schwartz
Ruth Gleit	 Fern Simon
Renee & Newt Gold	 Gail Simon
Joyce Goldberg	 Selma & Gerald Spector
Pearl Graub Goldstein 	 Peggy Sterling
Lewis & Fredy-Jo Grafman	 Susan & Larry Sternthal
Susan Gross	 Elena Stolyar
Daniele Grossman	 Alena Stolyar
Janet Harmelin	 Pam Vinocur
Sheri Herzberg	 Nicey Walinsky
Sara Horowitz	 Anne Walowitz
Janice Katz	 Larry Weinberg
Alan Kochman	 Judy Weinberger
David Kochman

WE APOLOGIZE FOR ANY ERRORS OR OMISSIONS

TIKKUN OLAM . . .

Save the Dates!
Cook for a Friend

Sundays, May 7, June 11
9:30 AM (Prep to begin at 9 AM) 

Tikkun Olam Visits Area Nursing Homes
For the past 35 years, members of Har Zion Temple have 

been providing a Jewish presence at Saunders House. In the 
mid-1990’s, Doris Grossmann (of blessed memory) would 
accompany her mother to Jewish services that were held at 
Saunders where her mother resided after a stroke. With some 
change in staff, instead of no services, Doris’ mother said:  “You 
do.”  This was the beginning of a beautiful relationship between 
HZT and Saunders.  For many years, Doris led a weekly Shabbat 
service and “became a fixture in the institution” as her daughter, 
Michele Forman stated. Of note, when a resident of the facility 
passed away, family members would often make contributions 
to enable the continuation of Shabbat services. The service 
welcomed anyone to attend.  Family members and residents 
of other faiths would also attend. Over the years, HZT has been 
supportive in providing clergy and staff to assist with Passover 
and other services, and has provided funds for grape juice and 
challah.  We have engaged other constituencies in our efforts. For 
example, the Hebrew school has made greeting cards, New Year’s 
cards, decorated bags for Tu B’Shevat, and photocopied large 
type Shabbat service booklets with hand colored illustrations.

About 20 years ago, the chaplain serving both Saunders House 
and Bryn Mawr Village (formerly Bryn Mawr Terrace) asked for a 
volunteer to lead services at Bryn Mawr Village.  Eileen Chopnick 
stepped forward and led a Seder accompanied by an Eagle Scout 
from South Ardmore for the “hamishie” model Seder for one 
resident. The model provided by Doris has been an inspiration 
for the service at Bryn Mawr Village.

Both nursing homes have been supportive of having a 
Shabbat service and placing the announcement in the monthly 
activities. Staff remains preset during services.  If you would like 
to volunteer for the weekly Kabbalat Service at Saunders House, 
please contact Andy Coren at andreajoy.coren@gmail.com.  If you 
would like to volunteer for the bi-weekly service at Bryn Mawr 
Village, please contact Eileen Chopnick at emc114@aol.com.

_______________

Please remember those in need over the summer months too. 
Immigrants are still arriving and food insecurity is all around us!  
There is a new shelter that has opened in Upper Darby called 
Breakin Bread that accepts 17 people from 7 PM until 7 AM.  The 
Life Center of Eastern Delaware County is assisting in providing 
additional meals to these people too.  Drinks and non-food items 
such as plates, utensils, napkins, cups, etc. are always in demand.  
Have a safe and relaxing summer!  
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GIFTS TO THE CONGREGATION
GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGED

(continued to next page)

CHARITY FUND	
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Gil & Vivian Belsky 	 Sheila Kliger and Susan Kochman
	 being honored by Torah Fund
Stephen & Eileen Chopnick	Mike Whalen’s speedy recovery
Christine Grad	 Hadar SimonHazani’s Bar Mitzvah
Eileen & Barney Daley	 Susan Kochman and Sheila Kliger
	 being honored by Torah Fund
Eleanor Novick	 Joan Beckman’s 90th birthday
Morris Olitsky	 Har Zion’s Livestream services on 
	 Shabbat & Yom Tov
Rachel Tolub	 Dr Ely Levine, morning minyan and
	 the kindess shown to me during
	 shloshim
Elsa Wachs	 Charlotte Muchnick’s 90th birthday
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Frances & Stan Barg, 	 Lewis Rosen
Andrea Cohen, Alan 
Dranoff, Brian Effron, 
Gary Falk & Lynn Shesser, 
Shelby Ford, Newton & 
Renee Gold, Christine 
Grad, Fredy-Jo & Lewis 
Grafman, Mr & Mrs David 
Gutin, Janet & Andy 
Harmelin, Michele & 
Robert Levin, Meryl Littman, 
Janice Katz & Sisterhood 
Rosh Chodesh Group, 
Sandra Kagan, Barbara 
Kardon, Susan Kochman, 
Ellen & Michael Pries, 
Daniel & Jessica Pries, 
Jayne & Bob Shein, Amy & 
Randy Stein, Laney & 
Bobby Ufberg, Abe Zellis
Sandra Boni & Family,	 Dr Burton Balkin
Suzanne Reisman
Gary Charlestein	 Selma Brothman
Meredith & Josh Friedman	Lewis Rosen, Dr Walter Pedowitz
Terry Horowitz	 Hank Milgram
Drs Barry & Debby Lurie	 Sol Glassman
Kirschner Family	 Sue Einhorn
Foundation
Debbie Gray Ginsburg,	 Dr Walter Pedowitz
Jennie & Adam Friend,	
Sharon & Joseph 
Kestenbaum, Drs Ana & 
Daniel Kolansky, Suzin & 
Howard Levy, Ellen & 
Bill Novick, Margie & 
Murray Ufberg, Brian 
Paszamant, Melanie & 
Michael Wolfson	
Beverly & Steve Moskowitz	 Willie Sowell
& Sam Snyder
Suzanne Reisman	 Dr Robert J Fuerstman, Dr Burton
	 Balkin
Bonnie Squires	 Lewis Rosen, Burton Balkin
Pam & Chuck Vinocur	 Lewis Rosen, Selma Brothman, 
	 Sol Glassman
Sherrie Willner	 Lewis Rosen, Walter Pedowitz, 
	 Selma Brothman
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF BELOVED
	 ON YAHRZEIT
Bettyruth Aisenstein	 Frances Grayer Schwartz
Jan & Pete Albert	 Ida Albert
Dr Charles & Ina Altman	 Rose Betchen, Robert Altman
Ruth Anolik	 June Bienstock, Warren Carel, 
	 Cecily Carel
Helaine Banner	 Seymour Plitnick
Diane & Leland Beloff	 Hardie A Beloff, Jean Beloff
Barbara Berkowitz	 Frances Berkowitz, Jacob Berkowitz
Francine & Jerry Bernstein	 Mrs. Shirley Cohen
Bluma Binder	 Albert Binder
Amalia & Menachem	 Samuel Puder, Hanna Puder
Bleiberg
Barbara Block	 Bernard Steinberg, Joseph C Shanis
Flossie Bluestein	 Ida Kaplan Zelig
Ron & Flora Bluestein	 Anne Dovburd
Anna & Michael Boni	 Renee Zuritsky
Nelson Bookbinder	 Betty Bookbinder
Barbara Brown	 Frank Satinsky, Minerva Brown
Ronald L Cantor 	 Edward Cantor
Howard Caplan	 Dorothy Caplan
Gary Charlestein	 Ilona Moore, Morton Charlestein
Carole Cleere	 Helen Frezel Azel
Lita Indzel Cohen	 Joseph Indzel
Marcia Cohen	 Dr Jerome Cohen

IN MEMORY OF BELOVED ON YAHRZEIT (Continued)
Marilyn Cohen	 Alan H. Cohen
Stanley Cohen	 Louis Cohen
Joel & Janet Cooper	 Samuel Cooper, Lillian Cooper
Sandy & Steve Cozen	 La Verne Wexler, Jean Cozen
Jaye Dandelot	 Jacob Glauberman, Bessie 
Pinch-Gilmar	 Glauberman
Robert Dein	 Sidney Dein
Lee, Marcy, & Jack	 Julie Kratz, Temeh Ardelean, 
Diamondstein 	 Edward Krantz, Pops
Randi Dlott	 Herman Dlott
Norma & Jerry Dworkin	 Helen Dworkin
Erlichmans	 Beatrice Last
Mr & Mrs Michael Etkin	 Anne Etkin
Andrew Feinstein	 Albert Feinstein
Lois Feinstein	 Albert Feinstein
Sheryl Feist & Family	 Nathan Auerbach, Rhoda Auerbach
Jill & Mark Fishman	 Jan Silberstein, Janet Snyder, Ida 
	 Richman, Ralph Snyder
Michele Forman	 Fannie Shaw
Gloria Fraimow	 Leonard Lafair, Clara Lafair
Beth & Jerry Frezel	 Leonard Greenspan
Rita Gartenberg	 Pauline Lanzbom
Irene Gasmer	 Miriam Marder, Israel Irving Gasmer,
	 Esther Lehman, David Lehman
Lydia Gesoff	 Irving Gesoff, my sister Selma Sachs
Newt & Renee Gold	 Beloved father Max Gold, beloved 
	 mother Lillian Gold
Roberta Green	 Herbert Green
Andee Greenbaum	 Aaron Switt beloved grandfather, 
	 Dora Switt beloved grandmother, 
	 Renee & Max Glantz, beloved 
	 parents
Daniele Cohen Grossman	 Henriette Bivas, beloved mother
Lisa & Bruce Ginsburg	 Arline Cooperman Rubin
Diane & Bruce Halpren	 Sylvia Halpren, Rita Packel
Andy Harmelin	 Shirley Harmelin
Barbara Horowitz	 Gieta Landow, Bertram Horowitz, 
	 William Marder, William Landow
Terry Horowitz	 Bertram H Horowitz, Gussie Bragin
Dr & Mrs James Jacoby	 Adelaide H Jacoby
Sandra Kagan & Family	 Marjorie & David Minde
Rachelle & Ron Kaiserman	 Kevy Kaiserman, Connie 
	 Kaiserman, Sidney Levin
Susanna, Bruce, Andrew 	 Suzanne B Kaminsky, George 	
& Lauren Kaminsky	 Robinson MD & Arline B Kaminsky
Barbara Kardon	 Kenneth Kardon
Howard Kaufman	 Morris Kaufman
Marc Keller	 Dr Leo Keller
Rabbi Allan Kensky	 Berl Frymer
Robert, Sharon, Hana, &	 Kate Taub Kenworthy
Rachel Kenworthy
Hope & Lee Kirschner 	 Sharon & Paul Feigenbaum
& Family
Marjorie Klein	 William Klein
Dr Ana Kolansky	 Dr Jorge Salazar
Mona & Lance Kolsky	 Dorothy Kolsky Bachrach, Morris 
	 Cohen
Sylvia Kreithen	 Justin Ingerman, Minerva Mandell, 
	 Leah Kreithen, Sylvia Spilove
Bob & Arlyn Landow	 William Marder Landow
Lynne, Bill, Mitch Landsburg	Marcia Buten Picus
Allan Leibowitz	 Nathan & Sally Turrett
Marcy Levin	 Anne & Jack Saul, beloved husband
	 Alvin M Levin
Peter Levin	 Bernice Levin
Robert Levin	 Jack Saul
Marlayna, Hudson & 	 Alan Lichtenstein
Parker Lichtenstein
Susan & Paul Lichtman	 Lena Azelrod
Gwen & Norman Lurie 	 Freda Lurie, Joseph Lazar (Bob)
and Family	 Lurie
Nancy Markowich	 Jack Graub
Ken & Elise Martin	 Luis Miranda
Fredric Matlin	 Samuel Matlin
Menkowitz Family	 Elliot Menkowitz
Terry G Minnen	 Selma S Greengard, a beloved 
	 mother, grandmother & great grand-
	 mother
Rita Moskoff	 Rebecca Weiss, George Weiss
Susan Moses	 Doris (Bubbie Dori) Stark
Carole Moss	 Herman Mosler
Stanton Moss	 Benjamin Moss, Susan Moss
Muravchick Family	 Rebecca Muravchick
Stacey Nicole	 Ann Dichter
Janet & Dennis Novack	 Bebe Glass, Joseph Glass	
Judy & Jerry Novick	 Max London, Leon Samuel Idas
Sarah Oaks	 Rae Baumgarten Oaks, Janis Oaks
Dr Elias Packman	 Sara Nisenson, Ike Packman

IN MEMORY OF BELOVED ON YAHRZEIT (Continued) 
Marcy Panzer	 Rosalyn Fischer
Panzer & Pokotilow	 Anna Panzer, Ruth Pokotilow, 
Families 	 Charles A Panzer, Cecelia Panzer,
	 Esther Budin, Max Panzer, Max Budin
Brian, Evan & Jordan	 Harold Leo Paszamant
Paszamant
Myna Pearl	 Lisa Pearl Brewer, Freda Pearl, 
	 Nathan Sobelman
Albert & Arlene Perlstein	 Louis Gerbage
Cookie Perilstein	 Mary Sall, Edgar Perilstein, Micheal 
	 Malmud, Harris Perilstain, Betty 
	 Krestal
Dan & Jess Pries	 Jessie Pries
Russell & Cindy Reisner	 Davis Reisner, Evelyn Reisner
Nancy Isen Roberts	 Reba M Robinson, Harry E Robinson
Gail Rosen	 Leonard Neuman, Joseph Rosen
Sue Ellen Rosenblum	 Harry Rosenblum, Rae F Rosenblum
Roni Rosen & Family	 Ruben Rosen, Gary Sachs, Tallu 
	 Rosen
Shirley Rosen	 David Rosen
Roberta Sall	 Mary Sall
Schecter Family	 Marty Schecter, Nathan Kagan
Karyn Scher	 Eddie Ohlbaum, in appreciation for 	
	 Har Zion’s commitment to honoring
	 his memory
Miriam Schupper	 Sidney Dein, in remembrance of our 
	 loving father & grandfather
Alex Schwartz	 Hermina Schwartz
Maxine & Larry Schwartz	 Morris Schwartz
Janine Siegel	 Dora Siegel
William Silverman	 Pearl Lipton
Mark Soffa	 Harriet Soffa
Richard & Kathy Soloff	 Dorothy Soloff
Melvin & Peggy Sterling	 Morris Rasner, Jacob Sterling
Barry Stern	 Regina Stern
Donald & Rachel Strauber	Louise Sklaroff, Jacob Sklaroff
Edward & Phyllis Steinberg	 Esther Steinberg
Svigals Family	 Milton Friedman, Sylvia Abramson
Szeftel Family	 Sam Szeftel
Pam & Chuck Vinocur	 Edna Newburg, Marion Bloch
Wachs Family	 Abe Birenbaum
Nicey Walinsky	 Harriet Stein
Anne & Larry Walowitz	 Benjamin Walowitz
Ellis Weinberger	 Louis & Augusta Weinberger
Reisel Weinberger	 Rabbi Matthew Kanig, brother
Penny Weiner	 Frances Weiner
Marc & Gail Weingarten	 Jerome Weingarten
Debbie Weiss	 Larry Weiss
Marjorie & Ross Weiss	 Leonard Weiss, Belle Fox
Wolgin Family Foundation	 Mollie Lebovitz
Justin Young	 Pearl Graub Young, Jack Graub, 
	 Rose Graub, Louis H Young, 
	 Frank L Young
Judy & Harvey Zalesne	 Henry Goldman, Rose Zalesne
Joan, Craig, George &	 Bernard Zolot
Roy Zolot
Abraham Zellis	 Bernice Zellis
Barbara Zuckerman	 Reba Stern	

MICHAEL BECHER MEMORIAL 
ENDOWMENT FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF
Julie, David, Josh & 	 Walter Pedowitz
Chloe Becher
David Becher	 Flossie Tavss

JACOB & FRANCES BERKOWITZ FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Barbara Berkowitz	 Joy & Bennett Keiser’s new 
	 grandson 
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Barbara Berkowitz	 Lewis Rosen, Sol Glassman

CHARLESTEIN-FREZEL SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Har Zion Sisterhood 	 Gary Charlestein speaking at the
	 Torah Fund luncheon 

SAMUEL FIRST FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Sandra First	 Lewis Rosen, Burton Balkin,
	 Samuel First on Yahrzeit



May/June 2023  11

The Joy of Shabbat Dinners
Need Your Support

BE A SPONSOR!

In order to assure the continuity and viability 
of our low-cost Joy of Shabbat program, we need sponsorships. 

A sponsorship is $360.00 and will help maintain the low 
per-person cost as well as help cover the increasing costs of 

food, supplies and labor.

SISTERHOOD FLORAL FUND
Lydia Gesoff	 Hope & Lee Kirschner/in honor of 
	 the birth of your granddaughter, 
	 Sloane
Lynne & Bill Landsburg	 Sheila Kliger/Your special birthday;
	 Hope & Lee Kirschner/in honor of 
	 the birth of your granddaughter, 
	 Sloane
Beverly & Steve	 Brothman family/in memory of 
Moskowitz 	 Selma Brothman; Sowell family/in 
	 memory of Will Sowell
Maxine & Jay Waxman	 Sheila Kliger/in honor of your 
	 birthday    
Reisel & Ellis Weinberger	 Mike Whalen/Wishing you a speedy
	 recovery and continued good 	
	 health; Sheila Kliger/wishing you 
	 Mazel tov and enjoy every day to its
	 fullest filled with happiness

CONTRIBUTIONS (continued)
FREZEL FAMILY TIKKUN OLAM FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Christine Grad	 Andrea Coren’s birthday
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Beth & Jerry Frezel	 Selma Brothman
Christine Grad, Rose	 Don Rosenberg
Weinstein,Jimmy Brogan	
Judith & Henry Shrager	 Lewis Rosen, Robert Fuerstman, 
	 Selma Brothman, Sol Glassman

JONATHAN ERIC GLEIT FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Ruth & Morton Gleit	 Renee & Newton Gold celebrating
	 their 70th anniversary, Sheila 
	 Kliger’s birthday
Sheila & Louis Schafer	 Hadar SimonHazani’s Bar Mitzvah 
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Stephen & Eileen	 Lewis Rosen
Chopnick, Ron Cuperfain 
& Elise Herzig, Sheila & 
Louis Schafer	
Rhoda Eisman	 Karen G Strauss
Ruth & Morton Gleit	 Selma Brothman, Yitzchak Jacobsen 

BIENA & RAPHAEL GOLDMAN MEMORIAL 
FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Nanci Goldman & Steve	 Lewis Rosen, Walter Pedowitz MD, 
Bergstein 	 Bessie Milestone on yahrzeit, Sol 	
	 Glassman, Philip Cohen, Dr Burton 	
	 Balkin
Nanci Goldman, Steve 	 Raphael T Goldman, beloved father 
Bergstein, Betti & Ian	 & grandfather
Packman

SHIRLEY & NORMAN GREENBAUM 
YOM HA’ATZMAUT FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Andee & Alan Greenbaum	Lewis Rosen

ELLEN J GROSSMAN CHILDREN’S SIMHA 
FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Jerry & Daniele Grossman	 Sidney Foreman, Lewis Rosen
Debbie & Jimmy Rose	 Samuel Colton

DR. ELIHU D. & DORIS M. GROSSMANN 
JEWISH EDUCATION FUND	
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Jay & Maxine Waxman	 Lois & Scott Davidson’s wedding 
	 anniversary, Michele & Ken Forman’s
	 wedding anniversary
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Kathy & Richard Soloff,	 Lewis Rosen
Jay & Maxine Waxman	

KEISER-WILF RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
PASSOVER SEDER FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Elly Kanen	 Joy & Bennett Keiser’s grandson,
 	 Jonah Evan Keiser
Carl & Mindy Silver	 Birth of Jonah Evan Keiser
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Joy & Bennett Keiser	 Selma Brothman, Lewis Rosen

HELEN & ISADORE KIRSCHNER 
EDUCATIONAL FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Kirschner Family	 Lewis Rosen

RICHELLE “SHELLY” KRAMER FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Margie & Jeffrey	 Birth of Joy & Bennett Keiser’s 
Honickman 	 grandson, Jonah Evan Keiser, Ben 	
	 Kirshner’s new position as Chief 	
	 Transformation & Opportunity 
	 Officer with Governor Shapiro’s 	
	 administration
Robert & Eileen Kramer	 Birthdays of Theodore Rex Drotman, 	
	 Sara Morgan Drotman, Emma 	
	 Jacqueline Kramer, Joseph Ross 	
	 Kramer, Friends & Family in lieu of 	
	 Misloah Manot for Purim
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Jill & Lenny Feinberg	 Lewis Rosen
Margie & Jeffrey	 Lewis Rosen, John J Donahue, 
Honickman 	 Arthur Richard Miller
Robert & Eileen Kramer	 Jeffrey Aron, MD 

HUNTER AND MARNIE LANDAU SUMMER 
& HOLIDAY KIDDUSH FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Christine Grad	 Joy Landau’s Birthday, Sheila 
	 Kliger’s birthday, Barry Kliger’s 
	 birthday, Sheila & Barry Kliger’s
	 anniversary
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Sandy & Joe Ball	 Lewis Rosen
Christine Grad	 Myrna, Willie Sowell

CAROLINE & STANTON A. LEVIN FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Helene & Jerry Levin	 Lewis Rosen

MARCY LISS PRESCHOOL SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Margelle & Sheldon Liss	 Engagement of Kathy & Richard 	
	 Soloff’s son Evan
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Margelle & Sheldon Liss	 Lewis Rosen, Sandra Hubsher, 	
	 Philip Cohen

MADREGOT FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Christine Grad	 Andrea Coren’s Birthday
Sharon, Robert, Hana 	 Hope & Lee Kirschner’s new 
& Reena Kenworthy	 granddaughter
Jane & Rick Kontopodias	 Birth of Nancy & Stuart’s Selarnick’s
	 grandsons, Cole and Jackson 
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Stephen & Eileen	 Dr Walter J Pedowitz
Chopnick
Ron Cuperfain & Elise	 Selma Brothman
Herzig
Nancy & Michael Grossman	Dr. Mark Friedman, Lewis Rosen,
	 Robert Ford on yahrzeit, Jean 
	 Tinkelman on yahrzeit, Benjamin 
	 Tinkelman on yahrzeit
Dorene & Stephen	 Lewis Rosen
Karasick, Deborah Wolff	
Jane & Rick Kontopodias	 Lewis Rosen, Robert Fuerstman
Louise Steerman	 Michael Belman

MADREGOT FUND (continued)
Robin Zatuchni	 Selma Brothman, Samuel Colton, 
	 Robert Fuerstman
Robin & Ellie Zatuchni	 Walter Pedowitz

HAR ZION MUSIC FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Judy & Michael Solomon	 Hadar SimonHazani’s Bar Mitzvah, 
	 Sheila Kliger’s birthday
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Stephen & Eileen	 Sol Glassman
Chopnick
Deborah & James Golden	 Lewis Rosen, Sol Glassman
Eileen Porges	 Dr Samuel Colton
Sue Ellen Rosenblum	 Lewis Rosen
Judy & Michael Solomon	 Lewis Rosen, Will Sowell

RABBI’S SCHOLARSHIP FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Kathy & Richard Soloff	 Walter Pedowitz

ANDREA & RONALD S. ROBBINS 
EDUCATIONAL FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Stephen & Eileen	 Dr Robert J Fuerstman
Chopnick 
Andrea & Ron Robbins	 Lewis Rosen, Selma Brothman, 
	 Robert Fuerstman, Walter Pedowitz,
	 Sol Glassman, Andrew Kolchins, 
	 Donald Rosenburg, Sarah Witkin

JACOB & GOLDIE SALL FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Margie Wargon	 Walter Pedowitz

ADOLPH SCHWARTZ FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Sheri & Howard Herzberg	 Lewis Rosen, Walter Pedowitz

TRACEY & SHANIN SPECTER LIBRARY 
FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Shanin Specter	 Lewis Rosen

HERBERT E. SQUIRES FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Janna and Brent	 Austin Weinerman & Lauren
Weinerman & Family	 Kaplan’s auf ruf
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Michele & Adam Sherman	 Dr. Mark Friedman, Walter Pedowitz
and Dr. Brent & Janna 
Weinerman 

HARRY & JENNIE TOUB FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Marilyn Toub	 Mollie Wernick, mother, on yahrzeit,
	 David Toub, husband, on yahrzeit,
	 Morrie Kricun on yahrzeit

HAZZAN ELIOT VOGEL FUND FOR MUSIC 
AND CULTURAL ENRICHMENT
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Sharon Joy Cooperman,	 Cantor Vogel
Bonnie Squires, Abe Zellis
Kathy & Richard Soloff	 Marriage of Margelle & Sheldon 
	 Liss daughter, Jenna to Ethan Flint
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Sandra Boni	 Lewis Rosen, Claude Boni on yahrzeit
Lydia Gesoff, Howard	 Lewis Rosen
& Suzin Levy, Susan 
Shapiro & Brian Rubin
Beverly & Mark Goldberg	 Lewis Rosen, Walter Pedowitz, 
	 Philip Cohen
Helen Widzer MD & Family	 Jack Magun beloved father
Helen Widzer MD, Josh, 	 Steve Widzer MD beloved husband
Becca, & Noah	 and father on yahrzeit



E x p l o r e  E x c e p t i o n a l  F i n d s 

F o r  t h e  m o s t  u n u s u a l  s e l e c t i o n  o f  B a t  M i t z v a h ,  We d d i n g ,  A n n i v e r s a r y,  B i r t h d a y,  S w e e t  1 6 

j e w e l r y  a n d  g i f t s .   E x c e p t i o n a l  F i n d s  i s  t h e  p e r f e c t  p l a c e  t o  c r e a t e  a  G I F T  R E G I S T RY . 

We  f e a t u r e  w e l l  k n o w n  d e s i g n e r  b r a n d s  s u c h  a s  A L I S O N  L O U ,  A D I N A R E Y T E R , 

S P I N E L L I  K I L C O L L I N  a n d  m o r e .  C o m e  s e e  o u r  c u r a t e d  s e l e c t i o n  o f  c o l l e c t i b l e  d e s i g n e r 

h a n d b a g s  ( H E R M E S ,  C H A N E L ,  L O U I S  V U I T TO N )  a n d  a c c e s s o r i e s  f r o m  a r o u n d  t h e  w o r l d . 

8 4 0  W E S T  L A N C A S T E R  AV E  B RY N  M AW R        P H O N E  N U M B E R :  6 1 0 - 4 9 2 - 9 2 2 0

      @ E X C E P T I O N A L . F I N D S

T h e r e  i s  n o  o t h e r  s t o r e  l i k e  u s !
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New Horizons is THE resource for Active Seniors

For a glimpse of our wonderful programs and activities,

Visit NewHorizonsSeniorCenter.org
We offer a robust array of remote and on-site, hybrid programming

Including TWO support groups, Creative Writing, and FIVE exercise classes: Tai Chi, 
Dance Fitness, Senior Fitness, and Healthy Exercise and Walking Club,

Computer tech support, Book Club, World and National Affairs Discussion Group,                                      
Knit and Chat, Mid-day Music, Cooking Demonstrations, Grab and Go Meals, 

Special Events, Medicare Counseling and more. 

Located in Narberth Borough Hall.  Please check our website for days and times 
of on-site programs. Programs are free but require registration.

For more information or to sign up, please call us at 610-664-2366.

The Lower Merion Symphony
Mark Gigliotti, Music Director

Sherman Leis, President and CEO

Mark Gigliotti, Conductor

Concert
Sunday, June 4, 2023 at 3 PM

Harriton High School, 600 N. Ithan Avenue, Bryn Mawr, PA

Program
Rimsky-Korsakav..................................................Scheherazade
E. Lalo........................................................Symphonie Espagnole

Admission free, but donations gratefully accepted. 
COVID vaccinations and boosters recommended but optional. Masks optional.



MAIN LINE
Foot & Ankle Center
	 Michael R. Grossman, D.P.M.*
	 Anthony C. Cook, D.P.M.
	 Matthew K. Tran, D.P.M.

2 BALA PLAZA, PL-33, BALA CYNWYD
610-526-9600

Pediatrics to Geriatrics

Wound/Diabetic Foot Care • Sports Injuries

On Staff at Lankenau, Bryn Mawr and Paoli Hospitals and 
also serving area Nursing and Rehab Centers

EMERGENCY/AFTER HOURS AVAILABLE

*Chief of Podiatry                                                   Podiatrist to
  at Lankenau Hospital                                                  the 76ers

I'm here for the 
most important move of all...YOURS!

Andrea Robbins, GRI, ABR, CRS
Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices

Fox & Roach Realtors

610-212-6848 (mobile) or 610- 527-0900 (office) or 
andrea.robbins@foxroach.com

Offering Personalized Professional Services in 
All Aspects of Real Estate

Selling on the Main Line in Montgomery, Delaware and 
Chester Counties since 1979

PA State Licensed / All caregivers are bonded and insured

215-885-7701 slhomecare.com

Helping to care for the 
people you love!

C r  
r t n 
l s n h 
 c . 
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DAMON MICHELS
REALTOR

www.DamonMichels.com
610-668-3400

Call Damon For
All Of Your Real
Estate Needs!

CHARLES FRIEL III
GENERAL MANAGER

216 Forrest Avenue
PO Box 284

Narberth, PA 19072-0284
610-664-0611      fax 610-649-8441

MAINTENANCE  INSTALLATION  DESIGN

PROUDLY SERVING HAR ZION
OVER 30 YEARS

USE THE SISTERHOOD SCRIP 
PROGRAM FOR ALL YOUR 

SHOPPING NEEDS!
Stock up on gift cards from Scrip – 

It benefits Sisterhood.

Acme – Giant – Wawa – ShopRite – Target
Amazon – Bed Bath & Beyond 

AND MORE!

Why not support Sisterhood while planning 
your shopping days. Order your Scrip cards 

and be prepared whenever you shop! 

Please contact 
Susan Kochman, sbkochman@aol.com 

or 215-272-0475 for more info. 
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Har Zion Temple
1500 Hagys Ford Road
Penn Valley, PA 19072-1195
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Conshohocken, PA

POSTMASTER:
TIME SENSITIVE MATERIAL

CLERGY AND PROFESSIONAL STAFF
Seth M. Haaz, Senior Rabbi
Dr. Simon Greenberg, Rabbi Emeritus*
David A. Goldstein, Rabbi Emeritus*
Gerald I. Wolpe, Rabbi Emeritus*
Jessica Woolf Silverberg, Interim Cantor
Isaac I. Wall, Cantor Emeritus*
Eliot I. Vogel, Cantor Emeritus
Dr. Ely Levine, Scholar-in-Residence and Ritual Coordinator
Gavi Miller, Executive Director
Norman Einhorn, Director of Member Engagement
Rabbi Shawn SimonHazani, Director of Lifelong Learning
Sandi Toben, Director of Early Childhood Education
Dr. Sara H. Cohen, Educational Director Emerita
		                             * Of Blessed Memory

OFFICERS
Joshua R. Friedman, President
William A. Novick, Vice President, Administration
Meredith Moss, Vice President, Lifelong Learning
Kenneth Brownstein, Vice President, Membership & External Affairs
Elliot Rosen, Vice President, Ritual & Religious Affairs
Julie G. Levine, Secretary
Harry F. Landsburg, Treasurer
Jeffrey A. Barrack, Associate Treasurer
Evan Lechtman, Counsel

TRUSTEES OFFICERS
Andrea Robbins, Chair
Dr. Joseph P. Carver, Vice Chair
Faith Stander, Secretary

CONSTITUENT GROUPS
Michele S. Perlstein, Sisterhood President
Jordan Landau, Men’s Club President
Jessica Rutstein Lazarus, HSA Co-President
Amanda Zakheim, HSA Co-President

TELEPHONES
Synagogue 610-667-5000
Fax 610-667-2032
Email hzt@harziontemple.org
Website: harziontemple.org

Har Zion Landau Gift Box 610-667-2698

Affiliated with the
United Synagogue of
Conservative Judaism

Har Zion Landau 
Gift Box

Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays 
10 AM - 3 PM 

Mondays, Fridays and Sundays by appointment

We offer a wide variety of Judaica, Giftware, Children’s Items 
and Hostess Gifts

You can still shop on-line at harziontemple.org/giftshop
Free gift wrapping and gift certificates are available

Questions?
Email us at giftbox@harziontemple.org

To make an appointment, contact Helene Nelson:
helene.nelson1@gmail.com or 610-416-9850

Your purchases at the Gift Shop help support all the wonderful 
activities and programs for our Sisterhood members and the 

entire Har Zion community. 

Save the Date!

Monday, June 26, 1:30-6:30 PM
Red Cross Blood Drive

For more information, go to www.redcrossblood.org 
or call 1-800-Red-Cross


